FALL 2015

The Laurel Center Newsletter



"Working together to stop the cycle of domestic and sexual violence."

The Laurel Center P.O. Box 14 Winchester, VA 22604

Office: 540-667-6160 Hotline: 540-667-6466 Fax: 540-667-0138 www.thelaurelcenter.org

Email: thelaurelcenter@comcast.net

Mission Statement

The Laurel Center empowers victims of domestic and sexual violence by providing emergency housing, advocacy, support services, and education. We reach out to our community through education and awareness programs.

Inside this issue:

DVAM Activities	2
Upcoming Groups	3
New Staff	4
Thank You!	6

Welcome Kaye Harris, Our New Executive Director

Dear Friends, Colleagues and Supporters,

I am delighted to have begun my duties as the new Executive Director of The Laurel Center. There is no greater honor than to have the opportunity to work in partnership, and on behalf of survivors of domestic and sexual violence. It is also an honor to be associated with an organization that for nearly three decades has done so much to promote domestic peace and equality for all of the citizens of this community. With an excellent board of directors firmly committed to our mission, a highly professional and dedicated staff, and an array of outstanding programs, The Laurel Center is wellpositioned to face the challenges ahead. As I come to understand the history of this organization, I feel as though the leaders of the past have placed us in a position to take a major step in our evolution.

Our evolution also calls us to lead with our vision for change.

Looking ahead, The Laurel Center will retain its traditional focus on providing services to survivors of domestic and sexual violence by seeking to strengthen our organizational capacity. We will also work diligently to complete our capital campaign, and continue to customized programs to suit the changing needs of the community we serve. To accomplish this end, we will look to establish new partnerships with federal, state and local governments - with the business community in the region, with academic and professional organizations,

foundations, civil societies, and concerned individuals who share our vision regarding the core value of non-violence and human dignity in the Shenandoah Valley.

I am personally very excited to take on this new role. The challenges ahead are substantial but opportunities abound. In order to push forward for policies and actions that will support victims of sexual and domestic violence we will continue to need your financial support. We ask for your support so that we may carry on the amazing work of those that have gone before us. We strive to transform the social norms that fuel violence and hatred while also building the norms that support peace, equality, and justice. As someone whose life course has been charted to an important degree by a persistent passion for preserving the human rights and dignity of all people, I am convinced that the peace and empowerment of societies is measured one person at a time.

I look forward to working with all of the friends and supporters of The Laurel Center and would strongly value your ideas and suggestions. Please feel free to contact me anytime. My e-mail is k.harris@thelaurelcenter.org

With warmest regards,

Kaye Harris, MA

Executive Director

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month



Domestic Violence Awareness Month Activities

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month, and The Laurel Center has planned several activities and events to reach out to the community to raise public awareness. Domestic violence is a public health and social problem that can be prevented through outreach activities and education. The term domestic violence refers to any physical, sexual, financial, emotional, or psychological harm to an intimate partner. The only way to end domestic violence is to raise awareness.

The Laurel Center's annual Candlelight Vigil is October 15th from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm on the Courthouse steps. There will be speakers, music, and other activities, such as the Clothesline Project and the Silent Witness Display.

Throughout the month of October, local pizza delivery companies will distribute domestic violence information flyers on each pizza box. We will also have a fundraising event at Sweet Frog. Check our Facebook page for more information. There will be a visual display of purple ribbons at our new building. We hope that these and other various activities will raise public awareness about domestic violence and The Laurel Center.

In Warren County, TLC and the Phoenix Project are partnering for the "Clothesline Project". During October, last year's t-shirts will be on display at Samuels Library. There will be 2 opportunities for the public to make t-shirts. Please join us at the Library in White Meeting Room "B" on October 14th from 6-8pm & October 15th from 2-5pm.

Domestic Violence and Children

EXPOSURE: Children are exposed to or experience domestic violence in many ways. They may hear one parent/caregiver threaten the other, observe a parent who is reckless with anger, see one parent assault the other, or live with the aftermath of a violent assault. Children who live with domestic violence are also at increased risk to become direct victims of child abuse. In short, domestic violence poses a serious threat to children's emotional, psychological, and physical well-being.

EFFECTS: Not all children exposed to violence are affected equally or in the same ways. For many children, exposure to domestic violence may be traumatic, and their reactions are similar to children's reactions to other traumatic stressors.

Some reactions to domestic violence may include: generalized anxiety, sleeplessness, nightmares, difficulty concentrating, high activity levels, increased aggression, increased separation anxiety, and intense worry about their safety or the safety of a parent

WHAT THEY NEED: Children need a safe and secure home environment. Every child has the right to grow up safe from harm and should feel that those they love are also protected. Violence in the home shatters a child's basic right to feel safe and secure.

Children need the violence to stop. They need to know that there are adults who will listen to them, believe them and shelter them. Adults who work with children, such as teachers, social workers, relatives, and parents need the awareness and skills to recognize children exposed to violence and to refer them to the appropriate services. Close, dependable relationships can also help children reduce the stress of living in a violent home. Children who have an adult who gives them love, warmth and attentive care cope better than those who do not. Children need to know that they are not alone and that the violence is not their fault.

Children need a sense of routine and normalcy. Violence in the home can turn a child's world upside down. Routines such as going to school and participating in recreational activities are vital for children's development and well-being and should be maintained.

Children need support services to meet their needs. Responses to children exposed to domestic violence should be comprehensive and holistic, taking into account the range of effects and needs of different children.

Children must have places to go that are safe and supportive. Studies suggest that providing interventions to abused mothers can also have benefits to children, especially where these efforts take into account the specific needs of children.

Children need to learn that domestic violence is wrong and learn non-violent methods of resolving conflicts. Children must hear that domestic violence is wrong. They have to see alternative role models in order to grow up with a positive idea of the future.

Children need adults to speak out and break the silence. Children who are exposed to violence in the home need to know that things can change and that violence in the home can end.

Children need hope for the future. Public education and awareness-raising campaigns on domestic violence should focus more on the impact on children and specific ways to address this hidden problem.



Thanks to all our supporters, fiscal year 2015 (July 1, 2014—June 30, 2015) was very successful for the Capital Campaign, raising over \$536,000. Funds donated in memory of our dear friend, John Morrison, so far total \$122,467. We are working on new fundraising strategies and are hopeful to be in the building in 2017.

Please consider a donation to our Capital Campaign. Gifts to the Capital Campaign are held in a separate reserve account and will be used for all building and campaign expenses. To support the campaign, please write "Capital Campaign" on your check.

Thank You!

A very special THANK YOU to Kristen McCullough for donating space at her dance studio for The Laurel Center and The Front Royal Police Department to provide Free Women's Self-Defense Classes in Warren County!! Kristen owns TAP ETC on Main Street in Front Royal where she and her staff provide dance and exercise classes to the community. Since May of this year, Kristen has graciously allowed TLC and FRPD to hold 3 Self-Defense Classes at her studio. Each class has been very successful. In part, we owe the classes success to Kristen's generosity and kindness! The Women's Self-Defense classes will continue to be held at TAP ETC on a quarterly basis. Contact Lynda at 540-305-1083 for more information.

Upcoming Groups

Establishing Boundaries & Healthy Relationships

Wednesdays, Sept ember 23rd—October 14th, 2:00—3:00 pm, Lord Fairfax Community College. Contact Sarah at 540-667-6160 for more information.

Journaling Your Recovery

Thursdays, October 1st—November 19th, 5:30—6:30 pm, The Winchester Book Gallery

This FREE journaling based group is for women survivors of sexual trauma and non-offending caregivers of sexual assault survivors. This group takes a creative, unconventional approach to Healing & Recovery through the expression of journaling. As we move through journaling prompts we will learn about authenticity, self-compassion and courage. The goal of the group is not to learn grammatical correctness, but to provide a safe place to express what's inside. This is a closed group. For more information contact Sarah at 540-667-6160.

Self Defense Classes—Winchester

Basic Self Defense Class—Thursday December 3rd

Advanced Self Defense Class—Thursday December 10th (Must have completed the Basic class to register for the Advanced class.)

Holidays With a Heart

Tuesdays from November 17th—December 15th, 5:30 - 6:30 pm. For more information contact Sarah at 540-667-6160.

Tending Your Garden

Tuesdays, November 24th 2015 – January 12th 2016, 5:30 – 7:00 pm

This open group is meant to look at your life as a garden, with you as the master gardener. To start, we'll identify the weeds — the experiences and people who've made this journey hard. We have to start there to cultivate healthy new growth. Next, we'll identify goals and an action plan to move forward. Lastly, we'll celebrate our accomplishments and realize our new life has purpose, meaning and direction. Those interested in attending must be currently experiencing domestic violence and/or experienced it in the past. Interested persons should have a desire to grow and learn more about domestic violence through open dialogue. The group runs for 60-90 minutes. To register or for more information, please call Maeve at 540-667-6160. Childcare may be possible with prior notice. In the event of inclement weather, call in case of closures.

Young Women's Lives: Moving Beyond Trauma

This group informs sexual assault survivors about common reactions to trauma while practicing skills for coping with upsetting thoughts and feelings. Days and times to be determined. Call Dara at 540-667-6160 for more information.

Support The Laurel Center and Join the Purple Purse Challenge!



Green Dot

The Green Dot violence prevention strategy aims to reduce the instances of power-based personal violence by acknowledging that it will not be tolerated within our community and helping individuals understand their roles as bystanders. We want to stop incidents of child abuse, stalking, domestic and sexual violence before they occur! Imagine a map of your community demonstrating the spread of a disease. Red dots on the map represent the spread of that disease; in this case - the moment it takes to commit an act of violence. If we are not careful to contain these instances, the red dots will spread and take over the map! However, we can counteract the red dots by creating Green Dots of our own. A Green Dot is any way you step in to stop violence from happening. Green Dots can be directly stepping in to say something when you see violence may happen. A Green Dot can be delegating or calling for help (911). A Green Dot can even be distracting the people in that situation. Sharing an article on Facebook that violence will not be tolerated is also a proactive Green Dot that can make a big difference in ending the cycle of violence. By knowing our role in the cultural shift to end violence, we can all do our part to help. Your contribution matters! What can you do to help? Visit www.livethegreendot.com to learn more!

From October 1—29, The Laurel Center will participate in the Allstate Foundation Purple Purse Challenge. Support The Laurel Center by making a donation at http://www.crowdrise.com/ The Laurel Center Intervention For. Each week there are challenges where we can win more money. For example, on October 1, Allstate will match our first \$250 raised. During the week of October 13, the top 50 charities that raise the most will win \$1,000. Check the website above for more challenges that you can help us win. All donations made on our Challenge page will directly help us provide life-changing financial empowerment services to help domestic violence survivors build safer lives for themselves and their families. Please support The Laurel Center through the Purple Purse Challenge this October!

Wish List Items

Infants

Crib Sheets & Bedding OTC Medications for teething, fevers, congestion & tummy upset Size 3 and up diapers Pull Ups

Children & Teens

Art Supplies After School Snacks Underwear

Adults

Movie Passes

Journals & Planners T-shirts & Sweatpants WIN TRAN bus tickets Cold & Sinus Allergy Medicine OTC Pain Killer Shampoo Conditioner Body Wash Lotion

Emergency Shelter

Bath Towels, Hand Towels, and Wash Cloths Dishwashing Liquid Hand Soap Laundry Detergent

Pillows Bathroom Cleaner Clorox Wipes Trash Bags Light Bulbs Paper Towels Toilet Paper **Dryer Sheets Bottled Water** Snacks for group participants Gift Cards (Food Lion, Martins, Wal-Mart, Target, Lowe's, Home Depot)

Twin Size Sheet Sets

*Please note that due to limited space, we are not able to accept travel size items, clothing or books, unless there is a specific need listed. *When making in-kind donations with a value of \$100 or more, please bring an itemized list so we can track the donations appropriately.

Welcome to Our New Staff

In addition to our new Executive Director, we welcome 5 new employees to The Laurel Center!

Leigh Cheatham, Housing Program Coordinator

Leigh graduated from James Madison University in May of 2015 with a Bachelor of Science in Psychology. She participated in various field placements, volunteer work, and internships throughout her undergraduate work that provided her with a broad range of experience, such as working with at-risk children and elderly people suffering from severe forms of memory loss. However, she has always felt passionately toward victims of domestic violence and sexual assault, and after completing her senior seminar on women and mental health, she knew this was a field she wanted to work in. Leigh is very excited about this opportunity to work at The Laurel Center and looks forward to continuing to learn and grow from this challenging and rewarding position.

Maeve Gerboth, Domestic Violence Counselor

Maeve graduated from James Madison University with a degree in Communication Studies. She is honored to join The Laurel Center as a Domestic Violence Counselor. Her background includes volunteer management, teaching, community engagement, and program development through various nonprofits. While this is her first formal counseling position, counseling has always been a deep passion and interest. Her love for helping people and hearing their story led her to apply for a position with TLC. She is excited for the challenge and feels lucky to be part of such an incredibly passionate and smart team. Aside from counseling, Maeve loves hiking in the beautiful Shenandoah Valley, gathering folks around her table for a meal and coffee [lots of coffee]. She looks forward to meeting you!

Dara Harrison, Sexual Assault Counselor

Dara graduated from George Mason University with a BA in Psychology. Her work experience has been in mental health case management and teaching but she is excited to move into counseling and advocacy. She is honored to join The Laurel Center team and is grateful for the training and support she's received! She looks forward to being able to support our clients and the mission of The Laurel Center!

Katie Moffitt, Sexual Assault Prevention Coordinator

Katie Moffitt joined The Laurel Center in April as the Sexual Assault Prevention Coordinator. Katie has lived in Winchester for 5 years and is happy to be working in her community. She has a Bachelor of Science in Liberal Studies from West Chester University and a Master's Degree in Social Work from Virginia Commonwealth University. She has a background in violence intervention and prevention and is committed to social justice and the empowerment of individuals. Katie loves working in and around the community, meeting new people, and spending time with her family and dog.

Adriana Myers, Sexual Assault Prevention Coordinator, Clarke & Warren Counties

Adriana joined The Laurel Center in May as the Sexual Assault Prevention Specialist. She completed her Bachelor of Science (BS) in Psychology at Longwood University and holds her Masters of Science in Education (MSEd) from Shenandoah University. As a lifelong resident of the Shenandoah Valley, Adriana is passionate about empowering victims in our community. She is excited to provide prevention services and community education in hopes that future acts of violence will be diminished. Adriana is also a Registered Yoga Teacher (RYT) at Shine Yoga studio in Winchester and enjoys spending her free time practicing yoga and sharing her passion for holistic health. She is very grateful to be a part of The Laurel Center team!

Upcoming Events

October 3

8th Annual Walk to End Domestic Violence 8:30 am registration Chet Hobert Park Berryville, VA

October 15th

7:00 pm Candlelight Vigil Courthouse Steps Winchester, VA

November 13th

5:00 pm Empty Bowl Supper Fellowship Bible Church

JOIN THE YOUTH ADVOCACY COUNCIL

We are looking for Middle
and High School students to
be part of a Dating Violence
Youth Advocacy Council
(YAC).

Members will have the opportunity to plan FUN awareness events, learn about
healthy relationships, develop leadership skills, and even
report to the Council on Domestic Violence and Sexual
Assault. For Winchester
City and Frederick County:
Please call 540-667-6160 and ask for Katie. For Warren and Clarke County: please
call 540-667-6160 and ask to speak with Adriana.

Thank you!

Tania Cowles

*Timothy & Beth Coyne

On behalf of up to 3,000 victims who receive services each year, The Laurel Center wishes to thank the following supporters for their cash contributions received March 1, 2015 to August 30, 2015:

Abundant Life Church Melissa Craig James M. Hackman Felicia C. Logan Adolene S. Long Thomas & Kristen Adams John & Pia Crandell Kathryn R. Hallett Handley High School Class of 1942 Adeela Al-Khalili *Carmen Crawford Tammy Look Lord Fairfax Community College *Ron & Becky Allanson *Richard & Susan Creasy Jay & Harriett Hanke *Howard Allen Mandy Crompton *Leslie A. Hardesty *Mark & Sandra Lore Adrienne L. Harris Alpha Delta Kappa *Roger & Carol Crosen James & Frances Lowe Alpha Omega Chapter 2060 *David & Martha Cullison C. Monty & Eileen Harris *Earl & Patricia Lowery Alstom Power, Inc. The D'Arcy-Frye Family John & Karen Harris *Mindy J. Loy D'Arcy Amburn *Gina C. Daddario *Anne H. Heacock CPA *William & Bonnie Luttrell Judith Ruffin Anderson Ronnie & Diann Dailey John & Karen Heflin *Webb M. Lutz Craig & Debbie Henderson *Charles & Rebecca Arnason *John C. Daves *Lynne Rio Insurance Agency, Inc. *Angela D. Davis Kim Herbstritt Ann K. Macleod *Walter & Joyce Arnason *Anne Wilt Ashby Richard & Laura Denny *Betty K. Hess Danielle Major *Anne M. Bacon, MD *Johnny W. Hill *John & Moira Dewilde Anne J. Marchant Melinda Hillyard *The Marfing-Dilorenzo Family *Elizabeth Bagley Janie Dickens-Bowman *Paul W. Hillyard III Nathan & Tina Markham *Bank of Clarke County Gerald & Bonnie Dodson *Jason & Bridget Barker Don Beyer Volvo-Winchester Hites Chapel UMC *The Marshall-Schad Family BB&T Bank Theresa Hochhalter *Cynthia Marzullo *Mark & Sarah Donaldson *Donna Hogan –Driscoll John & Shelby Mathers Harry & Ilona Benham *Bruce & Donna Downing Cynthia Bergman Sandra K. Drake *Joseph & Vickie Hollis Timothy & Leesa Mayfield Barbara Ann Bledsoe Pete & Jane Duane The Hopewell Fund Minda D. McCabe LCSW, BCD, PC Adrienne G. Bloss Elizabeth P. Duncan Joseph & Carolyn Hott *L. Lynn & Linda L. McCauley *Burton & Mary Bostwick Brigitta Earle *William P. & Antonette R. Hottel *Roger & Kathleen McDonald *Peter M. Bostwick Cynthia D. Ebert *Manpreet Hundai *Debora M. McFarland *Mary M. Bowie *Ebert Reproduction & Supply *Hunt Country Properties Stephanie McGregor *Frederick & Joyce McKay Boyce's Martial Arts *Equine Medical Services PC Gillian Hurd *Jennifer McNeil Braddock Street UMC Cecilia Beatriz Esau *Basil Hussain *Medical Assoc. Special Holdings Darwin & Audrey Braden Amanda Estevan David & Olivia Hutton *Terry & Joyce Braithwaite ExxonMobil Foundation Izaak Walton League *William & Elda Meiers Frederic & Barbara Farra *Michelle Bredel Milam Landscapes & Design LLC *Geneva Jackson Aaron & Darcus Breneman Donna Fazio Patricia W. James Jerry & Brenda Milhom Mary & Bryan Broy *Dalia Ferguson *The Jefferson *Iohn R. Milleson James & Dorothy Brunetti *Andrew & Barbara Ferrari *Mary A. Jobe *Lydia A. Mitchell *Jeremiah & Deborah Buckley Amy L. Fielder *Cozetta D. Johnson *Carolyn C. Morgoglione Roger & Debbie Buckner First Bank Raine A. Johnson John Morrison William Buckner *First Baptist Church Carol A. Joyce *Kathryn Morrison *Thomas & Sharon Byrd First Clearing LLC Ashby Judy *Susan L. Morrison *Mike Cahak First Presbyterian Church The Kassett-Fischer Family Tonia Morrison Calvary Church of the Brethren Kelly Marie Fleshood *Kathy Katusha *Fred & Paula Myer *Ruth V. Fogle *The Kennan -Schwarz Family National Counseling Group Inc. *Donna Carpenter Fritzie Conley Carper Veerle S. Foreman *Karen Kimble Nerangis Enterprises, Inc. *Kelly & Diana Kincannon Matthew Forster *Network for Good Rebekah Carper Charles & Joyce Casey *Freemont Street Nursery Jason & Tracy Knight New Hope Baptist Church Claudia Castro Pamela F. Friestad *Karen Koch *Raymond & Joanne Newbraugh Centered on Change LLC *Gregory & Stephanie Funkhouser *Robert Kolar Newcomers of Winchester *Irene M .Gates Billy & Betty Chapman LeeAnn Kole *Antonia K. O'Connor Chinatown Restaurant Robert A. Gates Robert Kopczenski James & Debra O'Neill *The Cichy-Koester Family Matthew & Maeve Gerboth Kotkin Chiropractic Center PLC Ina Raychel Oates Donald S. Cline Thomas & Jeanne Gilpin Dawn-Marie Labree *The Ohrstrom Foundation *Lahmansville UMC George L. Ohrstrom II Brenda J. Cody *The Glaize Family *Old Dominion Insurance & Invest-*Diane M. Collis Stephen & Stephanie Glazebrook John & Ann Lamanna Jennifer Columbo Gladys Gonzales *Pam & Roger Lamborne ments Inc Suzanna H. Conrad Lucia V. Gossel Stephanie D. Landes *Sheila Orndorff *Peter & Beth Cook Grace Evangelical Lutheran Kam Chee Oriana Lau *Eleanor Painter *Robert & Carolyn Cook *Betty & Joseph Lausier *Robert L. Parker Douglass Coppage *Chris & Teresa Graff *Phoebe A. Layton Phillip & Allyson Pate Cork Street Tavern GRC Wireless, Inc. *Wilda S. Lazazzera *Edward & Elizabeth Pendleton John & Theresa Cornwell *Kasey Green Rodney & Ruth Leatherman *Samuel & Donna Phillips *Christine A. Pine Costco Wholesale Susan G. Greenwalt Marsha Lesley Costco Wholesale #239 Greenway Spirit & Word Fellowship Bernard & Deborah Lewis Christopher & Brandie Place *Bernard & Janet Courtney Thomas & Sharen Gromling *Howard & Joan Lewis Pleasant Valley UMC

Sandra P. Gumm

Donna Santrock Gutierrez

*Marjorie S. Lewis

Philip & Regina Lloyd

*Harry & Ann Poling *Larry Porter

Thank you!

*Mark Porter Pamela Pringle

R.P. Bowers Air Conditioning Refrig-

eration & Heating

Randolph Macon Academy

Hope Anne Reagan

*Matthew Reges

*Suzanne H. Reid

*Terry & Sheryl Reid

*Douglas & Ellen Rexrode

*Brit Reyes

Charles & Karen Ridings

*Dan & Pat Ritchie

Meghan Ritchie

*Christopher & Margaret Roach

*James & Freda Roberson

*The Rogers-Brockett Family

Robert & Susan Ross

*James & Dorothy Royston

*William & Jacqueline Ruff

Anuwat Rungruangrattanagul

*Linda Russell

Christopher & Virginia Sacchi

*Ramsey & Susan Sadi

*James & Kimberly Salata, MD

Sophia Salquero

*John & Marian Saunders

Virginia S. Saunders

*Phillip & Farideh Schonberger

Beverly Brown Schulke

*Larry & Sandra Schwarz

Petra Schweitzer

Donald & Beverly Sears

*Terry & Leslie See

Select Catering & Events

*Walter & Alice Shaver

Jennifer Shea-Roop

Shenandoah University

*Shenandoah Valley Democratic Busi-

ness Council

Shenandoah Valley Orthodontic Spe-

cialists, PC

Shenandoah Valley Westminster Can-

terbury

Dr. & Mrs. William Shendow

Marguerite Sheppard Diana Sherman

Martha Frances Shickle

Richard & Louise Shickle

*Karen Shipp

*Mary Shockey

David & Cathy Shore

George Shufflebotham

*Bruce & Mary Ann Shuster *Nancy Sinback

Diana Sisler

*Toni S. Sloan *Colin Smith

Gerald & Janice Smith Jr.

Julie R. Smith

Sarah E. Smith

Keith O. Snelgrove

Larry & Catherine Sonnier

Holly Spinks

Joyce Stabile

Donna. L. Stephens Donald W. Stewart

*Doris Stimpson

*The Sweeney-Pedlar Family

Arthur & Patricia Swisher

Carla Taylor

*Mary K. Tedrow

*The Laurel Center Staff

Barbara S. Thomas

*Henry & Nancy Ticknor

*Curtis & Teresa Tobin

The Tolley-Robertson Family

Trinity Lutheran Church

Matthew Triola

Truist

Twice is Nice

*J. Robert Vakiener

Valley Health

*Medical Circle LLC Valley Open MRI

*Valley Proteins

Valley View Management, LLC

Rachel Viger

Virginia Alpha Rho Chapter

Julianne Wagoner

Darlene & Paul Walker

*Gladys C. Walker

Jack Wampler Jr.

Michael Wargo Cynthia Webb

Robert & Susan Webb

Welltown UMC

Deborah Whelan Michelle Whitacre

*Samuel & JoAnn Whitacre MD

*H. George & Frances White

*William A. Lipps CPA PLLC

Sylvia J. Wilson

*The Winchester Group Inc.

Winchester Retired Teachers Associa-

Winchester Shawnee Lions Club

*The Winchester Star

Linda A. Winston

*Kathleen Winters

*Thomas W. & Mary Margaret Wise

*Lou & Mary Lou Witt

Shelly Woznak

*The Yang-Rauhaus Family

*Patricia Zontine

Katherine Lynn Zuckerman

*all or part of the donation went to the

Capital Campaign

Ways You Can Help The Laurel Center Make a Difference

Monetary Contributions

The Laurel Center is a 501(c)(3)nonprofit. Monetary contributions to The Laurel Center are tax-deductible to the extent the law allows. Please use the enclosed envelope to send your supporting contribution. To support our operating expenses, please write "Operating" on your check.

Gifts to the Capital Campaign are held in a separate reserve account and will be used for all building and campaign expenses. To support the campaign, please write "Capital Campaign" on your check.

MasterCard, Visa & Discover are accepted online at www.thelaurelcenter.org and at 540-667-6160.

In-Kind Donations

We are grateful for in-kind donations, especially of items on our wish list. When

making in-kind donations with a value of \$100 or more, please bring an itemized list to attach to your donor receipt. This helps us keep accurate records of our in-kind donations.

Amazon Smile

If you shop at Amazon, 0.5% of your purchases will be donated to The Laurel Center. Visit http://smile.amazon.com for more information.

Cell Phones

You can donate your old cell phones, smartphones, iPads, and iPods to The Laurel Center and help someone in need. Cell phones may be given to people at risk to use for 911 without a service agreement. This can be life saving for someone in a violent relationship or someone who is being stalked. We also turn in cell phones for cash for The Laurel Center operating

expenses. We have earned over \$12,000 participating in the cell phone exchange program!

Volunteer

Would you like to help victims and survivors of domestic and sexual violence? Volunteers are vital to our programs. Volunteer opportunities include: Crisis Intervention Companions (CICs), assisting with fundraisers and special events, child care, court advocacy, answering hotline calls, and serving as a shelter manager. Volunteers must attend 5 basic classes as well as additional advanced training.

If you are interested in joining our volunteer team, please contact Lisa Herbaugh at 540-667-6160 for more information.

Thank you for your support!

Who's Who at The Laurel Center

Board of Directors

President
Pam Lamborne
Vice President
John Heflin
Secretary
Melinda Hillyard
Treasurer
Becky Allanson

Michelle LaPorte Toni O'Connor Sheryl Reid Bev Schulke Joyce Stabile Kirsta Weber



Kaye Harris, Executive
Director

Anaie Davis Executive

Angie Davis, Executive Assistant

Cindy Marzullo, Development Director

Lisa Herbaugh, DV Program Coordinator

Kelly Camp, DV Counselor **Rebekah Carper**, DV Services Coordinator

Leigh Cheatham, Housing Coordinator

Maeve Gerboth, DV Counselor

Kasey Greene, DV Victim Advocate

Donna Hogan, Criminal

[ustice Coordinator]

Leslie Hardesty, SA Program Coordinator

Sarah Carey, SA Victim Advocate

Dara Harrison, SA CounselorKatie Moffitt, SA PreventionSpecialist

Adriana Myers, SA Prevention Specialist

Lynda Perry, SA Victim Advocate, Warren County

Tina Abbott, Shelter Manager Louise Dixon, Shelter Manager

Cecilia Garrison, Shelter Manager

Vivian Kahl, Shelter Manager Ashley Stanley, Shelter Manager

Traci Day, CIC On-Call

Incorporated in 1983 **The Laurel Center** serves the City of Winchester and the Counties of Fredrick and Clarke. We offer a comprehensive program of emergency shelter and support services to victims of domestic and sexual violence. Approximately 3,000 individuals receive services from our program each year.

Our vision is to work together in our community to stop the cycle of domestic and sexual violence. We ask for your support to make our vision a reality.

This newsletter is published twice a year and sent to supporters, community organizations, and allied professionals.



www.thelaurelcenter.org

Return Service Requested

Office: 540-667-6160 Hotline: 540-667-6138 Warren County Office: 540-305-1083

P.O. BOX 14

Intervention for Domestic and Sexual Violence

CENTER THE

NON-PROFIT ORG.
PAID
WINCHESTER, VA
PERMIT NO. 40